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SE 2010-HM-004 — SAILINI MAGAPU LOHIA AND SANDEEP LOHIA

Decision Only During Commission Matters
(Public Hearing held on July 15, 2010)

Commissioner de la Fe: Moving on - - one down. Second - - and Mr. Chairman, the public
hearing - - this relates to SE 2010-HM-004, the Montessori School located at Beulah Road. The
public hearing for this case was held on July 15, 2010. There were five speakers; three in
support, two opposed. A number of other neighbors expressed support by e-mail and other
communications. The Hunter Mill Land Use Committee recommends approval. Staff
recommended denial in its original July 1, 2010, report. At the public hearing, staff explained
that its denial recommendation was based - - was because there had not been sufficient time to
analyze data submitted by the applicant prior to publication. At the public hearing, staff
indicated that it would probably be possible to issue an addendum in time for a decision tonight.
Although staff notified me that the addendum would change its recommendation to one of
approval earlier this week, it was unable to issue a formal addendum until input regarding the
transportation issues was received from the appropriate governmental departments in writing.
That information was received today and the addendum issued and forwarded by e-mail to the
Commission as quickly as possible. Under normal circumstances, | would prefer to have
received the written addendum earlier and would not move for a decision tonight; however,
given that the applicant has a Board date next week and the Board will not meet again until after
its August recess in mid-September, | would like to go ahead and move on this. The addendum
was distributed by e-mail and a hard copy is at your dais now. The addendum documents the
resolution of the issues that had resulted in the original recommendation for denial. Many
involved changes to what was in the SE plat. The revised plat was submitted to the Commission
and discussed at the public hearing last week. A number of new conditions regarding
transportation have been added to address State and County issues. At the public hearing, the
two speakers in opposition based their position - - based their position on the volume of traffic
on Beulah Road and the possibility of stacking for drop-off and pick-up. Transportation staff
responded to the stacking issue at that public hearing by stating that they did not foresee any
stacking problems. The development conditions included now would mitigate any additional
traffic caused by the school, particularly during Phase I1. In its statement of support for the
school, the homeowners association that abuts the site commended the applicant for its
willingness to address the concerns of the association in the process. | believe that their concerns
have been satisfactorily addressed through the SE plat and development conditions. | might add
that the applicants have stated their intention to live on the property and thereby be neighbors as
well as business partners - - operators. Mr. Chairman, staff and the Hunter Mill Land Use
Committee recommend approval, and | agree with those recommendations. Therefore, Mr.
Chairman, | MOVE THAT THE PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMEND TO THE
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS APPROVAL OF SE 2010-HM-004, SUBJECT TO THE
DEVELOPMENT CONDITIONS NOW DATED JULY 22, 2010.

Commissioners Flanagan and Hart: Second.
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Chairman Murphy: Seconded by Mr. Flanagan and Mr. Hart. Is there a discussion of the
motion?

Commissioner Lawrence: Mr. Chairman?

Chairman Murphy: Yes.

Commissioner Lawrence: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. | hope this will be a rare exception. The
day of - - a reversal of the staff position on the day of decision that we're going to make. | will
support this, without a doubt, but I hope that it will be a rarity.

Commissioner de la Fe: It is arare exception and I did not specify - - you know - - | mentioned
the fact that the Board would not meet until mid-September and given Phase | and what exists on
the site, it is my belief and the applicants have stated that if they receive the Board approval - -
you know - - next Tuesday, they can actually open the school in September.

Commissioner Lawrence: Understood.

Commissioner de la Fe: So, that's why I'm moving it now.

Chairman Murphy: Further discussion of the motion? All those in favor of the motion to
recommend to the Board of Supervisors that it approve SE 2010-HM-004, say aye.

Commissioners: Aye.

Chairman Murphy: Opposed? Motion carries. Mr. Donahue and Ms. Hall abstain.
Commissioner de la Fe: Mr. Chairman, | MOVE THAT THE PLANNING COMMISSION
RECOMMEND TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS APPROVAL OF THE
MODIFICATION OF THE TRANSITIONAL SCREENING REQUIREMENTS AND
WAIVER OF THE BARRIER REQUIREMENTS ALONG ALL BOUNDARIES OF THE
SITE, IN FAVOR OF THAT SHOWN ON THE SE PLAT.

Commissioner Hart: Second.

Chairman Murphy: Seconded by Mr. Hart. Is there a discussion of the motion? All those in
favor of that motion, say aye.

Commissioners: Aye.
Chairman Murphy: Opposed? Motion carries.

Commissioner de la Fe: Thank you very much, particularly to staff in getting this done as
quickly as possible. Thank you.
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Chairman Murphy: Two down.
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(The motions carried by votes of 7-0-2 with Commissioners Donahue and Hall abstaining;
Commissioner Alcorn not present for the votes; Commissioners Harsel and Sargeant absent from

the meeting.)
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